## Palm Valley Community Association February 2018 Community Meeting minutes February 12, 2018

## **Meeting Minutes:**

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 and Frank Eckstein reviewed the treasurer report.

George from the group working to develop a multi use trail on A1A from Mickler to Vilano Beach gave a presentation on their efforts.

This effort will provide a safe alternate for non-auto travel, Bike walk, run along A1A.

They are working to gain community support and have a web site, which provides a full presentation on their efforts and plans. The web site is <u>A1Atrails.com</u>. There is a petition you can sign to support the effort.

Looking for money to begin the engineering feasibility study. They have asked for a letter of support from the Palm Valley Community Association, which the board will review at their next meeting.

Low wake Initiative Program- for a number of year's discussion about damage to docks and bulkheads along the intercostal thru Palm Valley as a result of wave action during high tide has been on the list. Greg Leonard board member has taken on the responsibility for this latest effort which is designed to raise the awareness level of boaters thru this area about the issue.

The Palm Valley Community Association has developed a 18X24 sign that reads CAUTION NARROW CHANNEL- SLOW DOWN DURING HIGH TIDE. We are asking that resident along the intercostal from Marsh landing to the 210-bridge purchase this sign for \$30.00 the cost to make it and put it on your dock.

You can email your request to <a href="mailto:Palmvalleyfla@gmail.com">Palmvalleyfla@gmail.com</a>, with your Name, Address, and phone number. You will be contacted within 72 hours.

Jayne Evans updated the group on the topics of VPizza, Palm Valley Gardens, and the Panera Bread restaurant development in the shopping center on A1A that contains Bogey grill. Those topics will be covered at the St. Johns County Planning and zoning meeting on February 15<sup>th</sup>. The PVCA is supportive of the projects and has been working with the developers as necessary. There will also be a Land Development code amendment roundtable for interested parties on February 22, at 3:00Pm meeting room in the permit building in St Augustine.

Deborah indicated that we are looking for membership volunteers to form a Nominating committee for the elections that will be help in April. Frank Eckstein has accepted the responsibility as chairman of the committee. We need nominations for President, Secretary and Treasurer. If you are interested, or know of someone who is, please contact Frank at 904-327-1399 or mailto:ecksteinfrank@aol.com.

There was no new business or comments from the floor. The meeting was adjourned at 8:30.

The next meeting will be March 12, 2018 7:00 pm